



**Intel & Info Sharing
Subcommittee Meeting
November 16, 2017
Quincy Police Department
1:00pm**



Attendees:

David Carabin, BRIC		Dan Atkinson, Boston Herald
Lt. Daniel Wagner, Cambridge PD		Nancy Anderson, OEM
Lt. Robert Griffin, Chelsea PD		Michele Bilodeau, OEM
Lt. Det. John Steele, Quincy PD		Emma DeSimone, OEM
Sgt. Michael Kiely, Somerville PD		Sarah Eig, OEM
Capt. Daniel Cotter, Somerville PD		Jessica Jones, OEM
Robert Galvin, Mutualink		

Welcome

- Jessica Jones, OEM, opened the meeting at 1:11 PM
- Jessica welcomed the group and started with introductions

UASI Project Updates

- License Plate Readers: Jessica Jones, OEM, reported on this project.
 - A new quote has been provided for the LPRs by Capt. Ford.
- CLEAR: Jessica reported on this project.
 - The licenses are in the process of being provided to the specific individuals by the vendor. The vendor has made it clear that passwords are not to be shared amongst one another or the license(s) may be revoked.
 - The contract will expire on September 30, 2018. An RFP will need to be done for a multiyear contract for CLEAR.
- Regional Analytics: David Carabin, BRIC, reported on this project.
 - The Regional Analytics project has moved away from open source information such as social media. All analytics will be based upon existing police data.
- BRIC Analysts: Dave reported on this project.
 - The BRIC is fully staffed with one person on leave. There is question about whether there should be an overnight analyst for the region.
 - Nancy Anderson, OEM, stated that a new operational overtime request will need to be submitted to FEMA for February 1, 2018 – June 30, 2018.
- Mutualink: Robert Galvin, Mutualink, reported on this project.
 - Mutualink has the capability to share data throughout the region. There are licenses and capability on iPads, computers, cell phones, etc. The equipment has been deployed by FEMA to Puerto Rico as a means of operationalizing the system.
 - Lt. Griffin, Chelsea PD, stated that Mutualink should speak at a CIS Subcommittee Meeting.

Threat and Hazard Identification and Risk Assessment (THIRA)

- Sarah Eig briefed on the THIRA and reviewed the scenario to determine the desired outcome and impacts. The scenario will include an IED attack at the July 4th celebration and a cyber attack against PSNet which impacts CJIS, FATPOT, Shot Spotter, Public Safety Radio and Video Systems, etc. for the region. See “2017 Metro Boston Homeland Security Region (MBHSR) THIRA” and “Intel Core Capabilities” for more information.

Old/New Business

- Nancy Anderson, OEM, informed the group that specific items need to be listed on abstracts for evaluation moving forward.
- Jessica informed the group that the next JPOC meeting will be on December 6, 2017 and Pictometry training will immediately follow.
 - **ACTION ITEM:** OEM to send the group date, time, and location for Pictometry training.
- Future Intel Meeting TBD.
- Motion to adjourn meeting made by Lt. Det. John Steele, Quincy PD.

Meeting adjourned at 2:00 pm